FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
January 14, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also Present:
Tim King (TK), Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
Cemetery:
TK was in attendance to present the budget for the Cemetery Department.  He started by a brief summary of what the department does.  They have 3 full time employees and 2 seasonal.  They have done a good job this year as there have been little complaints.  The paving of Beech Grove has been completed as well as its expansion.  They so have a request with CIPC for a tractor with a front end bucket.  Their current tractor is 30 years old and needs much repair.  They would like one with a backhoe attachment so they do not hve to use a jackhammer like tool in the winter and discontinue using the transfer station employee to dig graves, but none of the employees currently have a hoisting license.  This has not been a requirement for the employees to obtain one and since they are all fairly new, it may be something to strive for in the future.  He also spoke on the status of the current building.  It badly needs an upgrade or full replacement.  There is currently no bathroom facilities and they have a porta-jon on site.  BM said they have not spent any money on building in years.  TK has been in contact with the building committee as to the exact needs and cost.  He is looking for a feasibility study in FY21 to determine the needs and draft plans to be able to go to CIPC for FY22.  HM said that CPC may have some funding available as it is a historic cemetery.  



Board of Health:
Phil Weinberg (PW), Chair, Matt Armendo (MA), Director, Tanya Ryden (TR), Member and Maury May (MM), Member were all in attendance to discuss the Board of Health, Transfer Station and Animal Control budgets.  All materials discussed were previously distributed by email and are in the Google Drive for review.  PW first had to open the BOH meeting as they were posted.  He started with the BOH and that the increases in the FY21 budget is contractual obligations with personnel.  He said all issues have been resolved with TK.  They had asked for an additional part agent last year and decided instead to combine the two part time positions and hire a full time agent.  In the Animal Control, they asked for a part time clerk and decided instead to hire another full time officer.  PW said the other significant increase in the BOH is overtime.  There has been a significant increase in workload and reorganized fee schedule.  They are planning on an increase in revenue of approximately $70k for FY20.  PW said they are in agreement with TK recommendations but MA said there is currently negotiations for the salary of the director with the BOS.  Any increase there is not reflected in the current budget.  TR said they have reached an agreement and was told by the BOS that TK would notify the Fincom of the change.  GC said we have not received any changes to date.  When asked if the outcome of the Special Town Meeting in February would change staffing, PW said it will not.  The regulation only has minimal requirements and would be absorbed by the current staff.  MA said the only issue with Animal Control is a stipend for barn inspections.  There is no overtime in that budget and if they need to do inspections in the evening, there is no compensation.  The current Animal Control structure allowed for one day officer and one evening to accomplish this.  PW started on the Transfer Station that the increased expenses are the rising cost of disposing of recyclables.  In the past we were able to see revenue for disposing of them and the trend lately is more costs.  MA said they are in year 23 of 30 years monitoring the capping of the landfill.  They are negotiating with DEP to decrease the frequency of monitoring to bring down the costs.  The costs are funding with a receipts reserved account of which 15% of all monies collected at the Transfer Station is deposited each year.  PW said there will be a warrant article for the purchase of 2 containers to be funded by receipts reserved.  TR said another article is for a hazardous waste day, also funded by receipts reserved.



Marine Enterprise/Shellfish:
Chris Leonard (CL), Director of Marine Services, was in attendance to discuss these budgets.  He distributed materials that he reviewed with the committee.  The enterprise has a $20k decrease from FY20.  This is due to reapportioning salaries between the two departments.  The new Harbormaster boat is in town and will be on the water soon.  He has some projects coming up to be addressed, probably in FY22.  The wharf needs some major repairs as does the building that houses his office, which does not have bathroom facilities.  The Shellfish department has been busy planting seed in the river.  They have generous donations each year to accomplish this.  TS said the CIPC raised the issue of the Hixbridge ramp.  CL said he works every year with the Highway Surveyor to add cobble at the end but he has been working with Jeff Bull on a plan to replace the ramp and Mr. Bull has been very successful receiving grants in the past to accomplish this.  

Audit Committee:
KAR said the committee met tonight to discuss the last of the items on the management letter from FY29.  They are working with the school on n internal control framework for federal grants.  The auditor will be meeting with the BOS next week to discuss the FY20 management letter.  Many comments will be falling off and the audit committee will start meeting to discuss the new comments.

Treasurer Search Committee:
GC said they have wrapped up reviewing resumes and have two finalists to be interviewed by the BOS.  One was interviewed last evening and the other will most likely be at the next BOS meeting.   He said the new Treasurer will start after the election and the salary increase has been included in the FY21 budget.

Liaison Reports:
GC said he has spoken to his departments.  The Town Clerk and Elections do not need to meet with Fincom.




TS said the Beach Committee and the Building Department will be coming in.  He has some concern about debt.  He has asked for a 5 year projection from the Treasurer which he hopes to have when the Treasurer comes in.

Other:

GC said that free cash has been certified and it is significantly less than previous years.  TA said this is due to the timing of the real estate tax bills and should rebound in the next year.  She previously distributed a free cash analysis, which is in the Google Drive for review.  Upon review of revenue in FY20 from the end of December compared to a year ago, it appears revenue is on an increase but with 6 months left in the fiscal year, she is cautious.  KAR said that historically we have budgeted conservatively which would result in higher free cash but it appears we are starting to budget more aggressively and this could result in less or no free cash.  There is a difference in TK's revenue budget and the tax recap.  GC has asked for copies of the tax recap.  TA said she has reservations in using investment income as revenue budgeted based on the school borrowing.  She said we are limited and not supposed to make money on the borrowing.  KAR said this is one-time revenue and should not be used to balance the budget.



GC said we are in receipt of the draft Special Town Meeting warrant, which is in the Google Drive for review, but the BOS has not formally voted on it yet as they are waiting for confirmation from town counsel.  KAR said we will begin discussion at a later date.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BB and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on January 21st at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERENCE DOCUMENTS:
BOH Presentation

